

AGENDA ADVISORY TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING April 20, 2022 at 10:00 am

Following the return to in-person Committee meetings, the City continues to be committed to following the direction of the Provincial Health Officer and the Province of BC to ensure the health and safety of members of Council, staff and the public.

Members of the public may provide input by submitting written comments and questions by email to rob dickinson@portalberni.ca, mail, or drop off at City Hall by 5:00 pm on the day prior to the scheduled meeting day.

Please include your name and address for identification purposes.

The following pages list all agenda items received by the deadline [12:00 noon on the Wednesday, one week prior to the scheduled meeting]. For a complete copy of the agenda please refer to the City's website www.portalberni.ca or contact the Director of Engineering and Public Works at 250.720.2838 or by email rob dickinson@portalberni.ca or the Development Services Clerk at 250.720.2830 or by email weronica irg@portalberni.ca.

PK	ESENI:
۹.	<u>DELEGATIONS</u>
В.	REVIEW PREVIOUS MINUTES
C.	UNFINISHED BUSINESS
1.	May 18, 2021 email request from Jean-Phillippe Harvey to discuss pick up and drop off traffic at John Howitt School, specifically the intersection of Grieve Rd and Bishop Crescent. Traffic monitoring being scheduled to direct effective measures.
2.	Forwarded from City Council meeting held September 27, 2021 regarding email request from Randy Teichman to discuss Council's approval to remove the left turn lane at 10 th Avenue and Dunbar Street intersection. Quarterly update to be provided to Council in May.



Forwarded from City Council meeting held October 12, 2021 regarding email request from James Powsey to discuss traffic in the neighbourhood of 3 rd Avenue, Neill Stree and Ship Creek Road.	
Forwarded from City Council meeting held October 12, 2021 regarding email request from Bob Kanngiesser to discuss suggestions to planned upgrades to intersections at Dunbar Street and 10 th Avenue and 10 th Avenue and Redford Street.	
NEW BUSINESS	
Correspondence from the Minister of Transportation, forwarded from City Council meeting held January 17, 2022, regarding options available to municipalities for adopting changes to speed limits.	
March 23, 2022 email request from Steven Jones of Lathom Street regarding concerns pertaining to road design for the section above the railway tracks.	
SCUSSION	



SCHEDULE OF NEXT MEETING DATES:

July 20, 2022 October 19, 2022

DISTRIBUTION

Councillor Ron Paulson Tim Pley - CAO Twyla Slonski - Director of Corporate Services Rob Dickinson, Director of Engineering and Public Works John Stephen – Roads/Drainage Superintendent Scott Smith, Director of Development Services/Deputy CAO Chris Baker - Manager of Community Safety Willa Thorpe, Director of Parks, Recreation and Heritage Sgt. Peter Dionne - RCMP., email agenda to Peter DIONNE@rcmp-grc.gc.ca Wes Patterson, Deputy Fire Chief - Fire Department Larry Ransom, Trustee, SD 70, email agenda to Iransom@sd70b.c.ca Caroline Robinson,Road Safety Coordinator, ICBC, email agenda to Caroline.Robinson@icbc.com Peggy Gibbs, ICBC, email agenda to margaret.gibbs@icbc.com Jessica Learn, Ministry of Transportation & Infrastructure, email agenda to jessica.learn@gov.bc.ca Kathy Deschamps, Diversified Transportation Ltd., email agenda to kathyd@patransit.pwt.ca David Wiwchar, The Peak, email agenda to david.wiwchar@jpbg.ca